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NEXT MEETING 

       Wednesday, September 7, 2016 at the East Hampton Library, beginning  
 with our semi-annual Pot Luck Supper at 6:30 p.m. 

  On the Agenda:  - Recap of our 50th Annual Vintage Motorcar Meet held August 7th  

           - Fall tours and activities        

       - Preliminary planning for our annual Holiday Party  

  

FUEL FOR THOUGHT 

ñI want to commend the Belltown Antique Car Club members for each of their 
contributions to making our 50th car show one of the better presentations in the 
past 20 years.  God provided us with perfect weather and we built a wonderful 
show from there. 

Everyoneôs efforts made a daunting task very manageable and took a great load 
off of me (although you might doubt that after reading óKnow Your Car(s)ò 
elsewhere in this issue).   

I am very proud of every one of you for making this a very memorable event 
and believe it or not, I look forward to doing ité..AGAIN!ò 

              - Jon Grant, BACC President 2016 

  

CLUB NOTES 
 

Our 50th Annual Vintage Motorcar Meet was held on Sunday, August 7th.  Final preparations were made at a 
special monthly meeting held at the Haddam Neck Fairgrounds on August 3rd, for which there was quite a 
good turnout of members.  Judging team leaders were assigned to each of the 24 show car classes.  

At the meeting, Jon Grant had on hand a supply of the new cloth Club banners, which were sold to interested 
members for $20 apiece.  More banners are still available from Jon.     

August 13th was confirmed as the date of our traditional post-show Club picnic. 

As for the Motorcar Meet itself, we could hardly have expected finer weather.  The show car count exceeded 
300 for the first time in many years (unofficially we registered 330 cars and trucks), and spectator attendance 
was very strong as well.  In addition, the flea market drew a lot of interest from vendors and show-goers alike. 

One of the objectives for this yearôs show was to increase the number of pre-war cars, including examples of 
early motorcars built in New England.  Indeed, most of the pre-war classes were well represented this year and 
it was obvious that the front field had many more cars in it than it has had in recent shows.  This turn-out was 
very gratifying and, more importantly, the spectators seemed to appreciate it.  As for New England cars, just 
three made the show, but each one was an interesting, high caliber machine - and distinctively different, too. 
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CLUB NOTES, continued from previous page 
 

Special thanks go to our food vendor, the Conn. Freemasons Lodge #112 of East Hampton, for keeping us fed 
and hydrated all day, for the second year running.  Unfortunately, we failed to secure the 
services of an ice cream vendor and many folks missed having one at this yearôs show. 

The Club picnic was held on Saturday, August 13th out by the gazebo at the home of Larry 
and Mary Jo Emmons.  Once more we sincerely thank them for their hospitality.  Despite 
the oppressive heat, those members and spouses who attended the picnic (and contributed 
to the bounty of food and desserts) enjoyed themselves and ate too much.  Pictured at right 
is a special cake that was baked to thank Club members for their efforts in putting on our 
50th car show.  Delicious!                  [Photo by Jon Grant]  

 

MEMBER MILESTONES 
 

Happy Birthday to: Steven Rossi     Sept. 5th         Rod Auclair       Sept. 19th 

   Frank Shaw     Sept. 5th          Eleanor Sutton      Sept. 19th (75) 

   Matt Elgart     Sept. 8th         Sally Willis Sept. 26th 

   Brenda Tomlins     Sept. 14th         Steve Fallis Sept. 28th 
           

Happy Anniversary to: Paul & Bonnie Anderson  Sept. 3rd (50) 

    Donald & Audrey Brookes  Sept. 8th 

    Martin & Mary Cooke    Sept. 10th 

    Phil & June Guertin   Sept. 21st 

    Robert & Patricia Hagan  Sept. 21st 

 

KNOW YOUR CAR(S) 

Guest commentary by Jon Grant 
 

Modern cars today have a myriad of switches, dials, key pads and touch screens to control all the functions of 
the different systems.  Some of us have adapted é and some of us are still trying to figure out how to tune the 
radio!  The key has been replaced by a pocket fob.  Just get in, push the starter button, and drive away. 

On the day of our car show, not knowing what to expect, I wanted my cars there if only for fill-in purposes.  
One of them - our 1939 Ford - I could not start.  It always started instantly before, but, on that morning I just 
could not get it to turn over, so I left it behind. 

Our Model ñAò has an aftermarket ñFulton Lever Startò which is mounted on the left hand side of the steering 
column.  It negates the need to use your big foot to hunt for the floor button that is positioned between the 
brake pedal and the gas pedal. You use your left hand to pull up on the lever to start the car. 

The newest member of our car family is a 1934 Ford.  Its starter is operated by a floor button between the 
clutch pedal and the brake pedal.  Simple.  Other Fords through 1936 were the same.  For 1937 through 1939 
and beyond, Ford moved the starter button to the left hand side of the dashboard. 

On all these Fords of mine the light switch is in the center of the steering wheel.  The Model ñAò and the ô34 
have high beam and low beam in this control.  On the ô39 the switch for high and low beam is a button on the 
floor between the clutch and brake pedal.  With my focus on the show and not on what I was doing, no matter 
how many times or how hard I pushed that floor-mounted high beam switch, the ô39 simply would not start! 
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HIGHLIGHTS OF OUR 50TH ANNUAL VINTAGE MOTORCAR MEET 
 

Note: All photos by Ralph Phil 
 

Letôs begin with our special awards recipients for 2016.  The Presidentôs Trophy was presented by Jon Grant 
to William Eggers of Goshen, Conn. for his recreation of a 1893 Duryea (photo, below left).  It is a replica of 
the first American-made automobile, a product of the Duryea Motor Wagon Co. of Springfield, Mass.  The 
original Duryea resides in the Smithsonian Museum.  The Award in Bob Helmingôs Memory was presented 
to John Linderman of Glastonbury, Conn. for his steam-powered 1910 Stanley Model 70 5-passenger touring 
(below, right).  While Johnôs marvelous Stanley was the only steam car on the field, we should mention that 
William Eggers brought along his replica steam-powered Roper motorcycle in addition to his Duryea.   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The full list of class winners may be found on p. 4.  Here are some photos from around the show field...  

 
 
 
 
 


